Masonic Home Day has always been observed at all Chapters in the state
in November. lMentone Chapter was always generous in its contribution to the
Home, sending a barrel of canned fruit and vegetables for a number of years,
as well as g monetary gift. In later years only a monetary gift was sent,
as Health rules prevented the Home being able to accept home canned fruits
and vegetables.

At the beginning of the year 1930, the office of Associate Patron was
added to the list of elective officers.

On February 5, 1945 the Chapter was dark (no meeting held) due to the
coal shortage.

Mentone Chapter has had the following Grand Office appointments:

Bessie Clutter Grand Warder, 1922
Eileen Koenig Grand Esther, 19,8
Cara Lyn Tucker Uistrict Deputy, 1870

The Chapter celebrated its 50th anniversary on April 16, 1956.
The Chapter voted to surrender its Charter in 1978 and become affilated

with Warsaw Chapter #88.




